Draft - BOARD MEETING MINUTES – March 3, 2019
The meeting was called to order by President Michael Gordon at 10:01 am.  In addition to the President, members in attendance were Eliot Rubinov, Dave Morley, Mark Tabry, Larry Valencia, Jim Sherman, Art Ryan, John Wanless, Bob Howd, and Dave Kocharhook, plus our director, Sean Abel.
Approval of the Minutes – The minutes of the February meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.
 

REPORTS

Treasurer's Report - presented by Dave Morley.  Looks good; discussion followed. Remember the total is more than the budget because property and liability were not included at that time.

Music VP Report - Dave Kocharhook led discussion.  No problems. 
Chapter Development VP Report - One candidate, Gene Morrison, is not yet approved, and awaits decision.
Marketing VP Report - Larry Valencia discussed the new trifold brochure and advertising in revised website.
Program VP Report – John Wanless discussed new tag initiative, seems to be going well. 
All reports were approved as submitted.

OLD BUSINESS

Singing Valentines were successful, increased over last year, with only 3 quartets, so schedule tight. Discussion of considering other venues for paid entertainment, such as Administrative Professionals’ Day and Mother’s Day.  Agreed to announce to members (Michael).
Facility Usage Plan – signed by Elks, copies handed out. Looks good.
Insurance Renewal – Dave Morley taking care of it.  Insurance from BHS has been paid, greater that estimate because estimate was wrong, as discussed under budget.

New website – still in progress.  Larry Valencia and Mark Tabry taking care of it. 

Succession/Disaster Recovery Plan - tabled, to be discussed later.

Singing coach.  Discussion tabled to next month.

NEW BUSINESS

Convention and competition in Stockton – preparations looking good.
Vocal workshop instructors and backups?  Discussed, need to recruit new leaders and backups.
Update from Sean – job search progressing.
New uniforms – black pants, plus 3 new shirt colors to be suggested, long sleeve could be used for class A, short sleeves for Class B.  Logo Softwear (website) will be considered.  Dave K. and Sean A. will pick out suggested colors, and bring these back to board for discussion next month.  Motion to authorize this made and approved. 
New performance requests. Discussed Farmers’ Market Palo Alto, suggested dates Aug. 7 and Dec. 14 – no objections.  Dave K. will contact Al Ward to give our approval.  Morgan Hill public library confirmed on Monday, Apr. 8 at 7 pm.  Memorial Service at private home will be put on schedule, hope to get at least a quartet.

Show budget proposed and discussed.  Satisfactory, but still need to line up the rest of the cast and a cleanup crew adequate to finish by 10 pm because of Palo Alto noise ordinance.
Good of the Chapter

Meeting was officially adjourned by President M. Gordon at noon.    

Next Board Meeting will be at 8 am on Saturday Apr. 6, 2019, before the all-day practice session starting at 9:00 am at the Elks Club. 
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